
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

5th May 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It is with great pleasure that we attach the report following our visit from 

Ofsted last term. 

 

We are delighted that we continue to be rated as ‘good’ and extremely 

proud that we continue to offer our pupils a great quality of education; the 

report reflects this and the high ambitions that we have for Red Hill Field. 

 

It is worth remembering that for the past two years we have been navigating 

the unknown territory of a global pandemic. The whole of the Red Hill Field 

community has tackled the challenges of this with resilience, creativity, 

expertise and good humour. 

 

We are especially proud that the four inspectors (and their colleague who 

shadowed the inspection) noted that the school was ‘welcoming and 

inclusive.’ They were impressed by our children who they described as ‘polite 

and well mannered’ and described that they ‘uphold the school’s values of 

respect, harmony and fulfilment.’ The pride that the whole community feels in 

our school was also commented upon. 

 

The report says that: 

 

Expectations are high. Leaders are relentless in their drive to make their 

school the best it can be. They want all pupils to learn and grow in 

harmony. Pupils know they are cared for. They feel safe and happy in 

school. 

 

 



 

 

We are very fortunate to work within Learn Academies Trust and alongside 

our own local governing body. The positive impact of our governance 

structures was praised in the report: 

 

Trustees and governors are ambitious for the school. They challenge 

and support leaders well. All leaders ensure that staff have a 

reasonable workload. Staff appreciate the support received by the 

trust. Staff’s morale is positive. 

 

The report will be published on the Ofsted website in the coming days and 

will be available on our school website. 

 

Thank you for the support that you offer to our school. We are proud to be 

part of the Red Hill Field community. 

 

With very best wishes, 

 

 

Steve Snelson (Headteacher) 

Rachel Watts (Deputy Headteacher) 

Steve Orton (Chair of Governors) 


